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TO 

Chief Elected Officials 
Local Workforce Development Boards 
Local Workforce Development Area Administrative Entities 

FROM 

John H. Albin 
Commissioner/State WIOA Liaison 
Nebraska Department of Labor (ND 

SUBJECT 

June 1, 2020 deadline for notification of the outcomes of one•stop delivery system assessments 
and one-stop center certifications 

PURPOSE 

To provide information to Chief Elected Officials, local boards, and local area administrative 
entities regarding a possible extension of the June 1, 2020 deadline for notification of the 
outcomes of one-stop delivery system assessments and one-stop center certifications 
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ACTION 

Effective April 28, 2020, the June 1, 2020 deadline for notification of the outcomes of one-stop 
delivery system assessments and one-stop center certifications may be extended until August 1, 
2020 if a local board provides NDOL with sufficient written justification for an extension as 
described below.   

 

NOTICE 

As required under NDOL’s current policy on one-stop delivery system assessments and one-stop 
center certifications,1 local boards must notify NDOL of the outcomes of the assessments and 
certifications by June 1, 2020.  Social distancing requirements established under Directed Health 
Measures issued by Governor Ricketts may affect the ability of local boards to complete the 
assessments and certifications by June 1.  For that reason, NDOL may extend the June 1 deadline 
until August 1, 2020 if a local board provides NDOL with sufficient written justification for an 
extension. 

To be eligible for an extension, a written request must be submitted by the local board to the 
WIOA Policy mailbox at ndol.wioa_policy@nebraska.gov no later than May 8, 2020.  The request 
must include: 

 a clear description of the local board’s established methods for assessment of the local 
one-stop delivery system and one-stop center(s) and certification of the one-stop center(s);  

 copies of all forms used for assessment and certification; 

 a description of the actions the local board has taken to conduct and complete the 
assessment and certification(s), as of the date of the request; 

 an explanation of the circumstances that will prevent the local board from meeting the 
June 1 notification deadline; 

 a description of the actions the local board will take, if an extension is granted, to ensure 
completion of the assessment and certification(s) and submission of the outcomes 
notification to NDOL by August 1. 

NDOL will make a written determination on the request by May 15, 2020.  If an extension is 
granted, all other requirements established under the policy must still be met.  If an extension is 
not granted, the local board must ensure that the assessment and certification(s) are completed 
and notification of the outcomes of the assessment and certification(s) is submitted by June 1 as 
required in the policy. 

 

                                                           
1 The One-stop Delivery System Assessment and One-stop Center Certification, Change 1 policy is accessible at 
https://dol.nebraska.gov/webdocs/getfile/78927085-81be-478d-8566-9d660cc75c97.  
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